February 10, 2024

Dear St. Paul School Parish Families,

The school year is going by quickly. Soon it will be spring and summer vacation will begin. Planning is underway at St. Paul Church and School for the coming academic year (September 2024 to June 2025). If you are planning on having your children attend St. Paul Catholic School in September and desire some help with the cost of tuition, then it is time to apply for the Parish Tuition Subsidy Program.

This program is set up to assist qualifying Catholic families with the cost of tuition per child. We have outlined the criteria for a qualifying Catholic family below as set by the Archdiocese. Even if you are familiar with the criteria from years past, I encourage you to take another look at them to refresh your memory and ensure they still apply.

Each of the criteria is important and required of each family receiving assistance through the program.

The criteria for a qualifying Catholic student/family is generally determined as follows:

- The family must be registered at St. Paul Catholic Church, be involved, and attend Mass at St. Paul.
- The family must give regular, identifiable financial support to St. Paul Catholic Church through use of parish contribution envelopes, checks, or electronic giving.

The criteria for the Parish Tuition Subsidy Program are established by the Archdiocese of Portland. St. Paul Catholic Church and School will adhere to these criteria.

We have a special parish and school at St. Paul. The administration and staff are grateful for the families who worship with us and the students who grace us with their enthusiasm and spirit. We want to continue educating your children and assist you raising fine, faith-filled young adults. Thank you for all you have done for the parish and school.

May God bless you.

Fr. David Brown



## 2024-2025 St. Paul Parish Tuition Subsidy Form

A Parish Tuition Subsidy of \$1,150 per student (Kindergarten through 8<sup>th</sup> grade) is available to qualifying St. Paul Catholic Church families. If you wish to apply for a St. Paul Parish Tuition Subsidy, complete this form and submit it to Fr. David Brown for his review/approval before March 8, 2024. Once Fr. David has approved/signed the form, he will return it to the school office. Under Archdiocesan policy, each **qualifying Catholic student** enrolled at St. Paul Parish School, is eligible under the subsidy plan.

Catholic student enrolled at St. Paul Parish School, is eligible under the subsidy plan.
A qualifying Catholic student is generally determined as follows:
The family must be registered at St. Paul Catholic Church, be involved, and attend Mass at St. Paul. (initial)
The family must give regular, identifiable financial support to St. Paul Catholic Church through use of parish contribution envelopes, checks, or electronic giving.
Parishes may not add additional requirements.
DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSION:
This form must be submitted to the St. Paul Parish Office, put in the mail, or emailed to <a href="mailto:dchampoux@archdpdx.org">dchampoux@archdpdx.org</a> no later than March 8, 2024.
Parents' Full Names:
Phone Number
Phone Number
Name(s) of Children to be enrolled:
Grade child will be in for 2024-2025 school year
Grade child will be in for 2024-2025 school year
Grade child will be in for 2024-2025 school year
By completing this form I/we acknowledge I/we have read the attached letter and understand (initial)  Parish Tuition Subsidies can be rescinded at any time.
This portion to be completed by Pastor:
This family meets the above-mentioned qualifications for Parish Tuition Subsidy.  This family does not meet the above-mentioned qualifications for Parish Tuition Subsidy.  Decision pending until family meets with Fr. David Brown

Pastor's Signature (required)\*

Date